
 
 

Minutes of Called Meeting 
Elbert County Board of Commissioners 

Tuesday, November 24, 2020   12:00 PM 
 
Chairman Lee Vaughn called the meeting to order.  Present were Chairman Vaughn, Vice Chairman 
Kenneth Ashworth, Commissioner Horace Harper, Commissioner Chris Alexander, Commissioner Casey 
Freeman, Jr., Commissioner Freddie Jones, County Administrator Bob Thomas, County Attorney Bill 
Daughtry, County Clerk Tamara Butler and CFO Phil Pitts.   
 
After the pledge to the United States flag the invocation was given by Commissioners Ashworth. 
 
Adoption of the Agenda.  Commissioner Jones made a motion to adopt the Agenda. Commissioner 
Alexander seconded the motion.  The motion carried 5-0. 
 
Discussion and Approval of the LMIG for 2021.  Mr. Thomas stated portions of Nickville, Pulliam Mill 
and Welcome Church Roads were rated, according to KCI Technologies as some of the worst roads and 
will be the first ones to begin paving.  The county received $616,221 for the 2021 LMIG with the 
county’s 30% match for a total of $801,087 for the year.  Commissioner Ashworth made a motion to 
approve the 2021 LMIG road list.  Commissioner Freeman seconded the motion.  The motion carried 5-0 
 
Discussion and approval of the 2022 Department of Transportation contract for Transit Services in our 
Senior Center Department.  The grant amount is $355,721 for Administrative and Operating services. 
Mr. Thomas stated this is an annual grant application for the Elbert Transit with a 10% local match.  
Commissioner Ashworth made a motion approve the 2022 Department of Transportation contract.  
Commissioner Harper seconded the motion. The motion carried 5-0.   
 
Public Comments.  There were no public comments. 
 
Adjournment.  Commissioner Harper made a motion to adjourn.  Commissioner Ashworth seconded the 
motion.  The motion carried 5-0. 
 
 
 


